Public Notice:

As required by the Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection’s (PA DEPs)
PAG-13 National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) General Permit for
Stormwater Discharges from Small Municipal Separate Storm Sewer Systems (MS4)
Notice of Intent (NOI), Conyngham Borough has prepared and must implement a
Pollutant Reduction Plan (PRP) for the entire Storm Sewershed of Conyngham Borough.
The purpose of the PRP is to select Water Quality Stormwater Management Best
Management Practices (BMPs) to be constructed within the Borough to achieve a
minimum 10% reduction of Sediment, a minimum 5% reduction of Total Phosphorus and
a minimum 3% reduction of Total Nitrogen Pollutant Loads in pounds per year during a
five (5) year time period.

The proposed PRP developed by Conyngham Borough can be viewed at the Conyngham
Borough Municipal Building located at 215 Main Street in Conyngham Borough,
Monday through Friday, from 11 a.m. to 4 p.m. Written comments shall be accepted by
the Borough for thirty (30) days from the date of this Public Notice. A copy of the written
comments will be attached to the Final PRP submitted to the PA DEP. Furthermore,
Conyngham Borough shall consider and make a record of any oral comments received
during the Conyngham Borough Council Meeting to be held at the Conyngham Borough
Municipal Building on August 15" at 7 p.m. All public comments, whether received
orally at the Council Meeting or written, will be considered in the Borough’s Final PRP
submitted to the PA DEP.

Gary Gregory
Council President

Please publish the above ad once in the August 2, 2017 edition of the Standard Speaker in
the legal notices section. PLEASE SEND PROOF OF PUBLICATION AND INVOICE
TO:

Conyngham Borough Council
P.O. Box 442
215 Main Street
Conyngham, PA 18219



